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The newsletter is distributed fortnightly with room reports appearing in alternate editions. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

3 September 
Cycle 3 Camp 

4 September 
Cycle 3 Camp 

Newsletter day 

5 September 
Cycle 3 Camp 

6 September 
Cycle 3 Camp 

7 September 
Cycle 3 Camp  

8/9 Sept 

10 September 
Parent/Teacher 

Interviews 
begin this week 

11 September 12 September 13 September 
CŀǊƳŜǊΩǎ 5ǊŜǎǎ 
up Day ς Gold 
coin donation 
for drought 

relief 

14 September 
Coffee Morning 

Athletics Carnival 

15/16 Sept 

17 September 18 September 
Newsletter day 

 

19 September 20 September 21 September 
International 
Peace Day 

Pancakes for 
Peace 8am (Social 

Enterprise) 
Term 3 ends 
2.15pm finish 

22/23 Sept 
School 

Holidays 
Commence 

 

A note from Susi 
Last week I had the pleasure of meeting a family from Echuca who are wanting to start a Montessori school. It was 
lovely to be able to share the story of how Beechworth Montessori School came to be and how it has flourished over 
21 years.  The school has truly been built on the core values of what is Montessori;  

¶ A deep and profound respect for the child, and;  

¶ A focus on relationships between people - supportive, collaborative and compassionate relationships. 
Strong foundations, on which we continue to build and learn together. 
 

This week we waved farewell to the Cycle 3 students as they headed off for a brilliant week of camp activities; to 
Queenscliff for outdoor adventures, mountain bike riding, canoeing, boogie boarding, beach combing, lighthouse tours 
and visits to the marine discovery centre and then on to Sovereign Hill to play the role of мурлΩǎ ƎƻƭŘŦƛŜƭŘǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǘ 
the costumed school.  
 

Term 3 - Week 8  
4th September 2018 

 

2018 Term Dates: Term 1 - 31st January ς 29th March (9 weeks) 

    Term 2 ς 16th April ς 29th June (11 weeks) 

    Term 3 ς 16th July ς 21st September (10 weeks) 

Term 4 ς 8th October ς 14th December (10 weeks) 
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The school Athletics Carnival has been rescheduled to Friday 14 September at the beautiful May Day Hills oval in which 
you are welcome to come along and cheer and have some fun. 
 
Next week on Thursday at 12 noon there will be a flash mob dancing to Nutbush City Limits to raise money for the 
drought affected farmers of NSW ς thank you Mya. 
 
In music all students are practising songs and performance in preparation for the International Peace celebrations on 
Friday 21 September. Our celebrations begin with a Year 6 social enterprise team, Pancakes for Peace and Coffee 
Morning. 
 
There is something for everyone! We hope you can come and join us to celebrate along the way. 
 
Regards, Susi 

    
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Early Years News 
From the Ruby Room 
We wanted to talk a little bit a bit toileting in our classroom, this year we are quite 
busy and toileting education is taking a big part during our daily routine.  Talking to a 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ Řŀȅ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ άǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǳǇέ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
to share an article from a Montessori blog from  www.montessorichild.com.au  
Why a standing up nappy change?: 

1. First and foremost, it shows respect for the dignity of the child. As the child 

becomes more cognitively and physically mature, it makes sense to change 

ƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅΦ ! ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ƴŀǇǇȅ 

change on a table is absolutely perfect for an infant, but making a mobile 

toddler lie on their back for the change renders them artificially immobile 

and regresses them to a previous stage of development. If children were born 

with the ability to stand (such as a foal can do soon after its birth) then it is 

unlikely that we would make them lie down to change a nappy. It is 

something we do out of necessity for a newborn, because there is no 

ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴŎŀǇŀōƭŜ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 

weight. That does not necessarily make it the right thing for an older child. 

²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ΨǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻŘŘƭŜǊΩ ŀǎ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŎǊŜŀǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎƛŘŜ 

what is the most respectful and appropriate method for their physical, social, 

emotional and cognitive needs. A standing nappy change respects their 

physical needs by incorporating their motor coordination, rather than 

ignoring it. It respects their social and emotional needs by maintaining a 

close, connected interaction between adult and child while also promoting a 

gradual step towards increased independence. It also respects their cognitive 

needs by providing a more stimulating experience where the child can watch 

what is happening, or observe the environment, rather than looking straight 

up at an empty ceiling. 

2. It allows a child to be more aware of what is happening during the 

process. He/she can more easily look down to observe ς this allows the 

child to see actions such as the unbuttoning of pants, the opening of the 

nappy tabs and so forth. The child feels more empowered by this 

knowledge and can also use these observations to start taking 

ownership for the routine. He/she can unbutton and take down the 

Ǉŀƴǘǎ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅΣ ƻǊ ΨǎǘŜǇ ƛƴǘƻΩ ŀ Ǉǳƭƭ ǳǇ όǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜκǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ 

do with underpants soon), rather than lying back passively while the 

adult does these things to the child. 

3. Lǘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜǎ ǘƻƛƭŜǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ōȅ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ΨŎƘŀƴƎŜΩ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 

dynamics of using the toilet. The standing change can occur beside the toilet, and the child might even like to 

ǎƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ΨƳƻǊŜΩ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƎƴƛǘƛǾŜƭȅ 

ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƻǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ΨōŀōȅƘƻƻŘΩ ƻŦ ƴŀǇǇƛŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘhe 

childhood of standing to approach the toilet. It is a huge ς and potentially daunting or scary ς movement from 

άŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘŀōƭŜέ ǘƻ άǘƻƛƭŜǘέ ōǳǘ ŀ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƛƭŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƳƻƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘŜǇ ŦǊƻƳ άǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘέ ŀƴŘ άǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘέΦ 

4. In a home environment the standing change also allows the process to occur without interrupting the child. 

Children often resist nappy changes if they are engaged ς but the adult can be unwilling to wait until later due 

to the smell or concerns about hygiene/discomfort. A standing nappy change at home means that the child 

does not have to cease activity because a parent can perform a standing nappy change while the child 

http://www.montessorichild.com.au/


 

continues to engage.  (If you're a parent with a toddler outside the house, and you need to use a public 

bathroom, the standing change also means you don't have to worry about making your child lie down on an 

unhygienic surface because he/she can keep his/her shoes on and remain standing on the bathroom floor).  

5. The standing nappy change is also ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ΨǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛǾŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊǎΩ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

child. Trusted adults should strive to teach children that they have ownership of their own bodies and that 

each individual has the right to remain in control of what happens to their body. Placing a child in an immobile, 

prone position (lying on their back on a change table) and then doing the nappy change routine to them while 

ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜƴ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎŜƴŘǎ ŀ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭƭȅ ǘǊƻǳōƭƛƴƎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ άƻƪŀȅέ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ 

adult to render you powerless over your body while touching you in intimate areas. Yes the child has 

ΨŎƻƴǎŜƴǘŜŘΩ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǇǇȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀǳǘƻƴƻƳȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƴ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŘȅƴŀƳƛŎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

situation. The child is passive and powerless, the adult is active and in control. By allowing the child to remain 

standing during the change we are returning the control and active decision making to the child. The child can 

step back if they are made to feel uncomfortable (eg. If the wipe is too cold, or tƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘΩǎ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻƻ 

rough). The child can choose positions that feel physically and emotionally comfortable ς eg. One child might 

happily bend over to reveal their bottom, while another might feel uncomfortable with this and will instead 

ΨǎǉǳŀǘΩ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ŎƘŜŜƪǎ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ΨŎƭƻǎŜŘΩ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƎƘ ŀǊŜŀǎ ŀǊŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ 

standing can also start to perform the actions independently ς taking a wipe and cleaning his own penis, or 

her own vagina, rather than having to lie back while an adult touches these areas. The standing change can be 

one of the earliest opportunities for the child to start retaining ownership of his/her body and rights. 

   
 

Cycle 1 News 

From the Amethyst and Emerald Rooms  
PLAYGROUND 
Last weekend Xavier Pinard installed one of his amazing designs (a rocking grasshopper/cricket) in the playground for 
the children. There was much speculation and delight on behalf of the children as they noticed the yellow caution 
tape, and lots of questioning as to when it would be ready to play on (not as quickly as they had hoped). The concrete 
finally cured this past weekend and the children are having a wonderful time on our new piece of equipment. A huge 
thank you to Xav for this kind donation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

SIGN IN BOOK 
The sign in book is on the cupboard outside the front door of the classroom. It a legal document, which must be 
completed correctly.  
In the morning you need to: 

¶ record the actual time the child arrives; 

¶ indicate (tick) if they are will be attending Ruby room; 

¶ record the expected time they are to be picked up; 

¶ write the name of the person who will collect the child (not 
mum, dad, granny, pa, etc); and 

¶ finally, your signature.  
When you pick up your child you need to: 

¶ record the actual departure time and sign.  
¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ŀ ŎƻƭǳƳƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
names. If this column is highlighted it means that the Director needs to talk with the family before the child goes home. 
It will usually be that an incident/injury form needs to be signed.  

 
PREVENTING HEAD LICE 
Contrary to popular opinion, contracting lice has nothing to do with cleanliness. Anyone can be infested by these little 
bloodsucking pests! Usually this occurs through direct head-to-head contact, but they have been known to jump ship 
onto clothing, toys, and upholstery. While head lice are pretty yucky, they do not cause problems beyond itching.  
We can lessen the risk with these very simple tricks and tips to prevent head lice. 

Familiarise yourself with the enemy 
Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊΦ  
Do routine head checks 
Check your child once a week and look closely at the back hairline and behind 
the ears, where lice tend to populate. It can take up to 6 weeks to experience 
itching! 
Advise your children not to share hats 
Lice can live for 1-2 days without a host and can be transferred through hats, 
helmets, headbands, headphones, costumes, hoodies, coats, and scarves. 
Keep hairbrushes separate 
Practice safer sleepovers 
One clever idea to avoid spreading lice is to arrange the children in a flower or 
star pattern with their feet together in the centre. 
Use shampoo and conditioner for lice prevention 

Lice are repelled by certain smells, like tea tree oil, menthol, eucalyptus oil, lavender oil, rosemary oil, lemongrass, and 
citronella. Choose a shampoo for your child with any of these scents for added protection. 
Use essential oils to deter lice 
Essential oils can be used in place of or in addition to shampoos and conditioners for added protection. Mix a few 
ŘǊƻǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǇǊŀȅ ōƻǘǘƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǇǊƛǘȊ ƘŀǘǎΣ ƧŀŎƪŜǘǎΣ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ƙead to ward off lice. Multipurpose tea 
tree, eucalyptus, lavender, rosemary, and lemongrass oils will all do the trick and smell good as an added bonus. 
Put a scarf over the area your head will rest 
Keep hair tied up 
Some evidence suggests that girls are slightly more likely to get lice than boys. Keeping hair tied up in braids or buns 
may lower chances of an infestation. 
Use a clothes dryer 
Put bedding, pillows, and comforters your child sleeps with in your dryer for at least 15 minutes to effectively kill lice 
and nits. 

 

General News 
Hats 
Spring has arrived and our Sun Smart policy has come into effect.  All children are required to wear a broad brimmed 
hat beginning at the start of September until the end of April each year. Hats should shade the face, head, ears, and 
neck (caps are not acceptable at school as they do not provide sufficient coverage).  Please ensure your child 
remembers to bring their hat to school.  If they do not have a hat they will be asked to play in the shaded areas.  

http://www.askdrsears.com/topics/childhood-illnesses/lice
http://www.healthline.com/health-slideshow/head-lice-prevention#5
http://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/epi.html
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/12890107

